



DIVISION OF BIOLOGIC LABORATORIES

BENJAMIN WHITE, PH.D.,

DIRECTOR

ELLIOT S. ROBINSON, M.D. PH.D.,

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH GEORGE H. BIGELOW, M. D., COMMISSIONER

ANTITOXIN AND VACCINE LABORATORY
375 SOUTH STREET, JAMAICA PLAIN, BOSTON 30, MASS.

March 2, 1928

Budget

Dr. William A. Hinton,

Wassermann Laboratory,

240 Longwood Avenue,

Boston, Mass.

My dear Doctor Hinton:

According to a memorandum from Dr. Bigelow dated February 29, 1928, the appropriations available for the Massermann Laboratory for the present fiscal year are as follows:

Personal Services - \$14,000

Expenses - 5,100

Yours very truly

Bulgets March 6, 1988. Dr. Benjamin Mitc, Director, Antitoxin & Vaccine Laboratory, Torest Lills, Loss. My dear Dr. Thite: fiscal year. Very truly yours,

Thanks, very much, for your letter of March 2nd stating the appropriation for this laboratory for the

WAH/M

August 17, 1928.

Dr. Benjamin White, Director, Antitoxin and Vaccine Laboratory, 575 South St., Jamaica Flain, Mass.

My dear Dr. White:

I am enclosing budget sheets for the year 1928-29.

As you will note, the total of Budget Sheet I is the same as last year. Owing to the variation of the work, the distribution has been Blightly altered. This is particularly true with regard to the items of Postage and Stationery. This increase over the amount asked for in these two items last year has been due to the fact that we have done more tests for the smaller institutions and for physicians. The postage in these two classes is usually one stamp for each test.

Budget Sheet II for personal services indicates proposed increases, which are in accordance with the Standardization Schedule and which are deserved on the basis of both an increase in the number of tests and the efficiency of the workers.

Very truly yours,

William A. Hinton.

WAH: IIBS

Enclosures